
February 12, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
I am writing to you to ask you to support Representative Huebert’s bill HB2601.   
 
I am against any vaccine mandates and against letting a corrupt, pharma funded 
agency like the KDHE have any say in them.   
 
Mandating vaccines violates the religious freedoms that I am guaranteed in the United 
States of America.   
 
I have never been vaccinated and I will not vaccinate my children. My wife has spent 20 
years trying to overcome vaccine injuries and I will not allow that to happen to our 
children after seeing all she’s had to go through.  
 
Our first baby is due any day now and we will homebirth to avoid the coercion and 
threats at the hospital.  
 
Our midwife is for CHOICE and informs us with every item that we need to make 
decisions on and allows us to research and choose what we want to do, this doesn’t 
happen in other medical settings.  
 
We fully believe in informed consent which doctors nor nurses give you regarding 
vaccines and that’s shameful. They only instill fear and while we are educated and 
make decisions based out of knowledge not fear, others aren’t and don’t know any 
better and look to them to be their guide.  
 
We need to have choice not coercion. We need to hold vaccine manufacturers liable. 
We need guarantees that our children are not going to be injured or killed.  
But we don’t have that and where there’s risk there must be choice 
 
Please consider supporting Representative Huebert’s bill HB2601.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Miken Wohler 
Olathe, KS 
 


